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 MINUTES OF SWIMMING TARANAKI INC
    BOARD MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 13th September 2016 AT 7.30PM, STRATFORD
PRESENT:  Murray How, Maree Collins, Robbie Low, Rowan Williams, Alison Gadsby, Chris Drummond (arrived 7.40pm), and Lisa Cooper (Administrator).  
APOLOGIES:
   None
CONFIRMATION OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 9th August 2016
Move these minutes be taken as read and accepted








Alison / Rowan

CARRIED
MATTERS ARISING

a) The council reply regarding our issues with the Stratford Pool was read.  We are to acknowledge receipt of this letter and the fact that the issues with the paint will not be rectified for 18-24 months.  We would like to encourage the council to try and find a solution sooner if possible as we have identified and advised them of our health and safety concerns with these issues.
FINANCIAL REPORT
a)
Move that the Financial Reports for August 2016 be taken as read and approved and that the accounts from the financial report be approved for payment.  
b)

Move these reports be adopted and be approved and payment of invoices paid after 9th August meeting be approved.
Move that the financial report be accepted as a true and correct record. 




Lisa / Rowan

CARRIED
RECORD OFFICERS REPORT

Please see separate report attached

a) An error was found on Julian Weir’s 100 Freestyle record in the report and on his certificate, this is to be rectified and a new certificate typed up.
RECORDER’S REPORT

Please see separate report attached
TECHNICAL REPORT

Please see separate report attached

a) The technical committee will be having a meeting on Saturday 17th September, Robbie to provide us with an Agenda and Minutes from this meeting.
b) Robbie has provided clubs with a list of all accredited officials in order for them to check whether they are financial in the database and to report back to him, this way we can provide all clubs with an up-dated list of available officials.
c) The Technical Committee have been asked to provide set dates for tutorials/technical training days so that the clubs can be advised and these can be put up on the ST website.  Clubs are asked to encourage their members to attend these trainings and upskill their technical knowledge and accreditations.
d) A protocol will be written up for the organising of officials for club and regional meets and for ensuring that new accredited members are correctly recognised in the SNZ database so that meets can be approved.

e) The technical committee currently has four members, the policy states that they should have a minimum of five.  Lisa to put out a call to the clubs for more interested members to join the committee.
TARANAKI EVENTS
a)
TR Camps – A First Aid kit has been purchased.  Consent form for next year’s camps to include a request that parents approve the administration of Panadol or ibuprofen if necessary.  New Health and Safety forms are approved and to be included in the Camp Managers pack.  A letter is to be sent to junior coaches inviting them to assist Aimee at Junior Camp, payment for their time will be discretionary, discussed with Aimee after the camp and is not to exceed $400.
b)
12/Under Champs – Flyer has been sent out to clubs and regions, entries are now open on the SNZ database.  
NATIONAL EVENTS

a)
NZSC – It was decided that between the four club Team Managers they would liaise before each session to take turns at being the Regional Team Manager.  
GENERAL BUSINESS
a) Police Vetting – Lisa to provide information to the clubs about police vetting, encouraging them to use best practice when any adults are spending time with children unsupervised.
b) Sport Taranaki Awards – Lisa to talk to Sue about who she recommends to have put forward for these awards and compile a list of top level results and points.

c) ST Calendar – The calendar was approved and can now be sent out to clubs and placed on the website

d) Flannagan Cup Committee – Claire Weir and Sonia O’Connell were accepted onto the Flannagan Cup Committee.  An e-mail to be sent to the three members encouraging them to report to the Board with any progress.  An e-mail is to be sent out to find more committee members.

e) Swimmer support – Sasha Reid to be given $250 as support for her up-coming trip to Australia to represent NZ at the 2016 State Teams Age Group SC Championships.
f) Swimmer Pathways – It was discussed that there is a lack of communication to the swimmers about the pathway that they can take to compete for zonal teams.  Maree and Lisa are to compile a pathways chart that can be distributed and placed on the website.

g) SNZ AGM – The Item of Business for the SNZ AGM proposed by Swimming Waikato was discussed and will not be supported by Swimming Taranaki

h) New Facility Survey – Clubs are to be encouraged to complete this survey and return it to Sport Taranaki, it is important that clubs as well as their regional organisation all reply so they can get an overall picture of what is required.
STRATEGIC PLAN

a) Cynthia Poulsen-Cook has offered to write up our Health & Safety policies.
b) Throughout the year Claire Weir will be looking through our current policies and altering them where needed for the Board to check and ratify.

CLUB REPORTS

Okato - Okato has had 6 competitive swimmers transfer to Aquabladz at the end of our club season.  With Fiona Lacey moving out of the country, club is currently without a performance/ development coach, and we have had a poor turn out at our AGM and currently need to fill the position of treasurer. But we have good hopes for the future and coming season and are confident we will find a suitable replacement for both positions.
Aquabladz – Please see attached
Meeting Closed:  9.34pm
NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 11th October 2016 @ 7.30pm
Signed as a true and correct record...............................................................Chairperson
                                                            …...........................................................Date                                                            
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